
 
 
 
 
 

 Since becoming pastor many parishioners have spoken to me of their concern about the poor and 
dangerous condition of the parking lot across from the church and the possibility of making much needed 
repairs and improvements.  While I agreed that the parking lot is in deplorable condition, such a project has 
not been possible due to limited resources and other parish priorities. 
 I am pleased to inform you that a long term process is at the point that we hopefully will begin work 
on a complete renovation of the parking lot across from the church in the near future. 
 After consultation with both the Parish Pastoral Council and Finance Council and with the 
involvement of the appropriate city and diocesan offices and the permission of Bishop DiMarzio, a 
“Purchase and Sale Agreement” has been signed between Saint Luke Church and Mr. Giuseppe Zuccarello, 
owner of Queens Garden Nursery. 
 This agreement will involve the sale of a small strip of land to provide a corridor for access to the 
Nursery.  In return Mr. Zuccarello will fund the restoration and improvement of the parking lot without any 
cost to the parish. 
 Plans for this restoration have been drawn up by Anthony S. DiProperzio, AIA, Architect who will 
oversee the work as it progresses. 
 In addition to the physical improvements - new drainage system; grading and paving; new fence and 
lighting; complete landscaping and a capacity for approximately 80 cars, this project will provide access to 
the Nursery so that the many commercial vehicles and trucks will no longer use church property. 
 I wish to express my thanks to Mr. Zuccarello’s son, Louie for his cooperation and commitment in 
this project which provides the possibility to achieve this much needed parish improvement. 
 As required by N.Y. State law for religious corporations we are now awaiting the approval of this 
sale agreement by the New York State Supreme Court.  Once approval is given work will begin.  Of course, 
I will keep the parishioners informed on the status of this work as we move forward. 
 I am grateful that we can address this issue with a mutually beneficial agreement.  I know other 
projects need to be addressed - like the parking lot across from the school.  Hopefully, working together we 
can continue our improvement of our parish buildings and grounds. 
 God bless. 
 
        Let us pray for one another 
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Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                                  27 September 2009 
Saint Luke Church, Whitestone, N.Y. 

 
As a community of believers in Jesus Christ and in communion with the universal church, 
we strive to follow the Lord’s command to love God and one another.  Rooted in word and 
sacrament, we grow together as a Eucharistic community inviting all to the Good News of 
Jesus. 
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Sept. 20, 2009 Collection    Amount Needed 
       $11,898                              $13,000        
   Envelopes Mailed   Envelopes Returned 
 1,726               682 
………………………………………………………. 
MASS BOOK 2010 --- 
 The Mass book will open on 
Wednesday, October 7th at 9:30am in the 
lower church.   
 There will be a limit of five Masses per 
family.  Please bring exact amount in cash or 
check for number of Masses requested.   
 
GOLDEN AGE CLUB --- 
 The parish Golden Age Club is back 
from summer vacation.  The club meets 
every Thursday afternoon at 1:00PM in the 
school auditorium and offers a variety of 
activities, trips and parties.  Membership 
continues to grow with 164 members. 
 Thinking of joining?  Come down any 
Thursday afternoon.  Try it ---you’ll like it! 
 
NEW INITIATIVE TO SUPPORT 
CATHOLIC EDUCATION --- 
 Begins this year with the creation by 
Bishop DiMarzio of the Saint Elizabeth Ann 
Seton Trust Fund.  The fund is designed to 
give direct aid to every Catholic elementary 
school and academy located in Brooklyn and 
Queens.  The Trust will be funded by a tax on 
each parish of the diocese based on the parish 
weekly collection and/or rental of church 
property.  The total bill for 2009/2010 to the 
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Trust from St. Luke 
parish has been set at $12,500 to be paid in 
three equal payments of $4,167 on November 
15, 2009, January 15 2010 and March 15, 
2010. 
 Your financial support will enable us to 
answer this new initiative from our Bishop.  
Thank you. 

WELCOME BACK --- 
 To the boys and girls who attend 
Public School and participate in our parish 
Religious Education Program that meets on 
Wednesday afternoons and evenings and 
again on Thursday evenings.  We are most 
pleased to have them back at the parish and 
look forward to a year of grace and forma-
tion in the faith. 
 A special word of welcome - and 
thank you - to the catechists who volunteer 
each week to pass on the faith to our young 
boys and girls.  Last Sunday at the 
10:30AM Mass Msgr. Tosi accepted their 
ministry, giving them a blessing to ask the 
help of the Holy Spirit in their work. 
 Over 500 boys and girls attend our 
Religious Education Program making it one 
of the largest in the diocese - bigger than 
the three other parishes (St. Fidelis, St. Mel 
and Holy Trinity) in our cluster. 
 We are blessed to have Sister Kathe-
rine Burke, C.S.J. as our parish Director of 
Religious Education responsible for the en-
tire program.  She does a great job and we 
are most grateful for her gentle, effective 
and grace filled presence in our parish. 
 And by the way - if you would like to 
volunteer to assist in our Religious Educa-
tion Program, give Sister Katherine a call at 
(718) 746-3409.  She is always looking for 
volunteers! 



Page 3 

ITALIAN APOSTOLATE DAY SOLEMN MASS        
 IN HONOR OF SAINT FRANCIS OF ASSISI                                                                      
On the occasion of the 800th Anniversary of the Franciscan Order (1209-2009) 
S.E. Nicholas DiMarzio, Ph.D.,DD, Bishop of Brooklyn - Main Celebrant                           
Concelebrants: Priests & Deacons of the Italian Apostolate 
Sunday, October 4, 2009 - Our Lady of Guadalupe Church - 7201 15th Ave., Brooklyn, N.Y.  
Procession starts at 3:00pm Solemn Mass starts at 4:00pm 
Bus transportation will be available leaving from St. Luke Church at 1:30pm.  If interested, 
please call the Rectory at (718) 746-8102 or speak to Damiana Testa or Angela Masullo. 
 
*************************************************************************** 
RECOVERY SUNDAY/FAMILY DAY - SEPTEMBER 27-28, 2009 
 The Diocese of Brooklyn will be united with two national events aimed at promoting 
the importance of recovery efforts:  Today, Recovery Sunday, is a special day of prayer for 
those in recovery from addictive illnesses: and tomorrow is Family Day, a day when families 
are encouraged to share a meal together.  Research shows that children who regularly eat to-
gether with their families are more likely to communicate openly and are less likely to smoke, 
drink or use drugs.  For more information on, or to get help with, alcohol or substance abuse 
call the Diocesan Alcohol and Substance Abuse Assistance Program at 1-800-659-1603 or 
visit the Catholic Charities website: www.ccbq.org.  
*************************************************************************** 

PILGRIMAGE TO SAINT PIO SHRINE 
      BARTO, PENNSYLVANIA 
             Saturday, October 3, 2009 
 The day begins with 8:30am Mass at Saint Luke Church.  Bus leaves immedi-
ately after Mass.  Cost:  Bus & hot lunch - $45      Bus only - $25 

If interested, make checks payable to Saint Luke Church.  Drop off payment at the Rectory. 
For more information call Fr. Vincent at 718-746-8102. 
 PELLEGRINAGGIO A SAN PIO - BARTO PENNSYLVANIA 
      Sabato 3 Ottobre 2009 
Messa nella Chiesa di San Luca alle 8:30am.  Subito dopo si parte per “Barto”.   
Costo: Bus e lunch caldo - $45           Solo bus - $25 
Prenotarsi alla rettoria della Chiesa entro il 27 settembre, dando un anticipo di $20 
(718) 746-8102 
*************************************************************************** 
CALLING ALL GRADUATES OF ST. LUKE’S SCHOOL - CLASS OF 1960 --- 
Come to a Reunion!  Saturday, November 21, 2009 at 6pm at Angelina’s Restaurant 
(www.angelinaslynbrook.com) 
Cost - $55 per person - spouses and friends are welcome.  For further information contact 
ronanm@optonline.net 
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HAVE YOU EVER WISHED YOU COULD MAKE A RETREAT BUT FELT 
YOU COULDN’T GET AWAY TO A RETREAT HOUSE? 
 

       A RETREAT IN DAILY LIFE 
 MAY BE FOR YOU!  

 
WHAT? A Retreat made in a small group setting here in the               

Parish. 
 
  12 Weekly Meetings 
 
  Opportunity to deepen your prayer life through 
            Scripture, Reflection, and Prayer 
 
WHO? People willing to make a commitment to: 
 

-15 Minutes of daily prayer 
-Attendance at weekly meetings 
-Sharing in a small group            

                           
 Tuesdays, September 29 - December 15 & Jan. 5 

   7 PM – 8:30 PM 
   Or 
   Wednesdays, September 30 - December 16 & Jan. 6 

 9 AM – 10:30 AM 

        
To Register, please call (718) 746-8102 or (646 633-3810) Leave your name, 
phone #, and which Session you are interested in, Morning or Evening. 

AN EXPERIENCE OF GOD IN THE MIDST OF YOUR LIFE 

 WHERE? Rectory Meeting Room 

The Retreat will be led by Mrs. Mary Naughton. Mary is an experienced Spiritual 
Director and Retreat Director. She holds an M.A. in Spirituality/Spiritual Direc-
tion from Fordham University, Certification in Spiritual Direction from the Center 
for Spirituality & Justice in the Bronx and training in Retreat Direction from the 
Jesuit Spiritual Center in Wernersville, PA. She has been a Pastoral Associate at 
Resurrection Ascension Parish, Rego Park, and most recently at St. Ignatius 
Loyola, the Jesuit parish in Manhattan. Mary is a Brooklyn native, a wife, mother, 
and grandmother and lives with her husband, Bill, on City Island in the Bronx 
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“How beautiful is the vocation, O Mother, 
which has as its aim, the preservation of the 
salt destined for souls!...” 
 
    St. Therese  
   The Little Flower 
   to Mother Agnes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

PROJECT ANDREW 
at the College Seminary 

 
 An opportunity for young men in high school and college to learn 
more about the priesthood by joining Bishop Nicholas DiMarzio and 
other priests and seminarians from the Brooklyn Diocese for an evening 
of prayer, dinner, and conversation. 
 
 Tuesday, October 13, 2009 at 4:30PM at Cathedral Seminary Resi-
dence, Immaculate Conception Center, 7200 Douglaston Parkway, Doug-
laston, N.Y.   
 
 For more information or directions, please contact: Rev. Kevin 
Sweeney, Vocation Director at 718-827-2454 or vocations@diobrook.org. 
 
“Behold, I stand at the door and knock.  If anyone hears my voice and 
opens the door, then I will come in to him, and will dine with him, and he 
with me.”      Revelation 3:20 
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PARISH SUPPORT PROGRAM --- 
 Thank you for your understanding and encouragement in response to my talk last week-
end on the purpose and need for your support of an increase to your weekly offering to the 
church. 
 I have asked two parishioners to share a brief reflection about the importance of partici-
pation in the Parish Support Program: 
 
 As facilitator of the St. Luke’s Parish Pastoral Council I write this to comment on the New Support 
program announced last Sunday by Msgr. Tosi as per diocesan directive. 
 The Parish Support Program is to help each parish in the diocese to increase funds on a weekly basis 
so they can pay their monthly bills and enable them to keep the parish and parish ministries alive and growing 
without incurring a deficit. 
 As you are all aware the parish relies on the weekly offering to cover the many bills it has to keep St. 
Luke’s alive.  We are very much alive. 
 We do not get any assistance from the diocese in obtaining funds to cover bills.  The Parish needs to 
pay electric, heat, air-conditioning, insurance and maintenance repairs to only name a few. 
 The Parish Council meets monthly with Msgr. Tosi and is updated on the status of St. Luke’s.  The re-
ality is that we are not receiving enough funds weekly and are falling short on paying the bills of the parish.  
The amounts received and amounts needed are published weekly in the bulletin.  As it stands currently we are 
running a deficit on a weekly basis. 
 We the parishioners of St. Luke’s must bond together and make sure that our parish and GOD’S 
church remains vibrant and continues to grow. 
 Therefore on behalf of the Parish Pastoral Council we ask that YOU, parishioners, the strength of St. 
Luke, seriously consider this program and if at all possible increase your weekly offering.  Any amount is ap-
preciated and this great Parish of St. Luke’s will continue with your help and support. 
 Thank you and God bless. 
          Gene O’Brien 
         Parish Pastoral Council 
 
 
 The last thing I need is an increase in my outgoing funds at this time!  However, upon reflecting on 
Monsignor Tosi’s request for an increase in our weekly offering and/or our using the parish envelopes, I be-
gan to realize that difficult times call for us to come together to help build and sustain our faith and our parish 
life. 
 If our grandparetns and parents made sacrifices in extremely difficult economic times to establish and 
build our parish, how could we not make those same sacrifices to keep our parish alive and not deteriorate 
under present economic times.  It is through our parish community that we continue to teach and, by our ex-
ample, nurture our next generation. 
 We, the parishioners of St. Luke, have been the recipients of many blessings in the form of increased 
spiritual programs and various active ministries.  In order to continue and expand our programs, our finan-
cial help is needed. 
 These thoughts have led me to the hope that we will all be inspired to participate in this commitment, 
so that our parish can remain vibrant and continue to be “a community inviting all to the Good News of Je-
sus”. 
 
          Judy DeAngelis 
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WORLWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
 A worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a weekend full of fresh air, new 
beginnings and a time to rejoice in the beauty of your marriage and family.  It is a 
great time to rekindle communication, intimacy and enjoy a weekend away.  The 
next weekend is November 6-8, 2009.  For information or to register call: 877-NYS-
WWME or visit our web site at www.mygmgwwme.org. 
 
FLUSHING FIRST FRIDAY CLUB --- 
 Will take place on Friday, October 2, 2009.  The Guest Speaker will be Mary Louise 
Morgan, Managing Director of St. Vincent’s Services, Brooklyn, N.Y.  Reception House - 
Mass at 12:00pm.  Cost is $20 per person.  
**************************************************************************** 

 
VIVA PADRE PIO --- 
 Shouts of praise mingled with prayers as the Feast of Saint Padre Pio was 
celebrated in the parish last Wednesday, September 23rd.  The celebration was the 
conclusion of our first Triduum in honor of Padre Pio which began on Monday 
evening.  Mass on the feast day was celebrated by Bishop Frank Caggiano, D.D., 
Auxiliary Bishop of Brooklyn.  The church was filled to standing room with nearly 
600 people who gathered to seek the intercession of Padre Pio and to praise and 

worship God who is the source of all gifts. 
 A procession with the Statue of Padre Pio followed Mass with several hundred people 
participating along with Bishop Caggiano. 
 Thank you to all who made the Triduum and feast day celebration so full of grace and 
blessings for all who participated.  A special thanks to Father Vincent and the Padre Pio 
Prayer Group under the leadership of Angela Masullo. 
 
*************************************************************************** 
BLOOD DRIVE--- 
 It’s not too late to stop by the school hall today to donate blood!  Please 
consider making this life saving gift! The New York Blood Center will be in the 
school hall from 8am to 2pm TODAY!  This blood drive is sponsored by the St. 
Luke Respect Life Group. 
 

**************************************************************************** 
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ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL 2009 
 Once again the response of the parishioners of Saint Luke to the Annual 
Catholic Appeal has truly been a witness to your love of the church and the par-
ish. 
 As of September 15 a total of $138,463.52 has been pledged from 562 do-
nors with $117,658.50 already received making Saint Luke rank #7 among the 

over 200 parishes of the Diocese.  Thank you to those who have made a pledge.  Please con-
tinue to fulfill your promised gift. 
 Now that the summer is over and with the Appeal ending in December - please con-
sider making your gift today.  Don’t delay any longer.  With your help we can reach last 
year’s number of 700 donors. 
 The ministry of both diocese and parish have as a foundation the sharing of time, talent 
and yes - money by those who believe in the mission of the church.  Your generous sharing of 
all three is what makes our parish so alive and vital a presence of Christ. 
 
*************************************************************************** 
 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (R.C.I.A.) 
 Are you an adult who has never been baptized?  Are you baptized in another Christian 
denomination and interested in becoming Catholic?  Are you a baptized Catholic who has not 
received the Sacraments of Eucharist and Confirmation? 
 If you answer yes to any of these questions, you may want to consider becoming part of 
the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA).  This is a gradual process by which a per-
son enters the life of the Church.  It entails study, faith sharing, Scripture reflection, and rites 
(steps along the way celebrated with the faith community). 
 This process or faith journey begins with a period of inquiry.  We invite you to come 
and explore!  Please call Sister Katherine Burke, C.S.J. at the Religious Education Office 
(718) 746-3409 for more information. 
 
**************************************************************************************** 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  DINNER PARTY --- 
 Come to the Msgr. Dillon Knights of Columbus Council’s Dinner Party on Satur-
day, October 17, 2009 from 6-10PM in St. Luke School Hall.  This fundraiser will 
help support the charitable endeavors of the Knights of Columbus.  Not only will you 
be supporting these good works, but you will enjoy a fun night out with delicious food, 
good music, raffles and a 50/50 all for just $15 per person ($10 for children).  For 
tickets, please call Eddie at 1-917-667-2835 or Frank at 1-718-767-1196.                     
 Hope to see you there! 
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YOUTH CHOIR --- 
 Children from St. Luke 
School as well as other private 
and public schools are welcome 
to join.  They must be in the 3rd Grade or 
above, and their reading level must be up to 
the grade they are presently in. 
 Regular rehearsals will begin 
Tuesday, Sept. 22nd promptly at 3:30pm 
and end at 4:30pm.  Please be sure that your 
child is here each week at 3:20pm so we 
may begin rehearsal as scheduled. 
 
 
WANTED --- 
 Boys and their families looking for 
fun and adventure.  Enjoy hands-on, 
interactive, and educational opportunities all 
while having fun.  Boys from 1st Grade on 
up to 18 years old.  No experience needed!!!   
 For information on joining the Boy 
Scouts or Cub Scouts, contact John 
Sommer, Cubmaster at (516) 881-6060.  Or 
c h e c k  o u r  o u r  w e b s i t e  a t 
www.cubscoutpack235.com.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A L C O H O L I C S  A N O N Y M O U S 
MEETINGS  
 Meetings are held in the lower church 
every Friday evening.  Open meeting at 
7:30pm - Closed meeting at 9:00pm.     

 
 
 
 
 Trip to “Showboat”, Atlantic City, 
Tuesday, Sept. 29, 2009.  Cost is $25.  Bus 
leaves at 8:00am sharp.  For more 
information, please call Eileen at (718) 352-
3902 or Martha at (718) 539-4396. 
  
 
 

 
ITALIAN CLASSES 

 Registration for Italian Classes 
will be held on Monday, Sept. 28 & 
Monday, October 5 from 6:30pm-
8:30pm in the school.  Classes will 

begin on Monday, October 19.  All ages are 
welcome….age 3 to adult! 
 New this year!  English as a second 
language class.  Registration and class times 
are the same as above.   
 If more information is needed, please 
call Damiana at (718) 746-6269. 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
PRE-JORDAN PROGRAM --- 
If you are planning a fall Baptism, please 

note the following dates: 
 Baptism Class Baptism Sunday              

           Oct. 19                 Oct. 11 & 25 
  Nov. 16                Nov. 8 & 22 

If you have any questions please call   
Sister Catherine T. Reilly, O.P. at  

718-746-8531.  
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SCRIPTURE READINGS 
 
Mon. -  Zec 8:1-8; Lk 9:46-50  
Tues. -  Dn 7:9-10,13-14; Jn 1:47-51 
Wed. -  Neh 2:1-8; Lk 9:57-62  
Thurs.-  Neh 8:1-4a,5-6,7b-12; Lk 10:1-12 
Fri. -    Bar 1:15-22; Mt 18:1-5,10  
Sat. -    Bar 4:5-12,27-29; Lk 10:17-24 
    
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMORIALS 

 
 The Altar Breads are in memory of 
MARIA SCARDAMAGLIA at the request of 
her husband, Damian; the Sanctuary Lamp 
is in memory of CONNIE SENA & ROSE 
RANALLO at the request of Sal & Connie 
Sena; the candles are burning in memory of 
CECILIA PINTO at the request of Joe & 
Laura Pinto. 
 
 
 
 
 
WE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF  THE 
PARISH: 
 
ANNE PORTANOVA  
 
 
 
  
 
AND FOR THE DECEASED: 
 
MARIA BARONE  
 
FLORENCE T. DUNNE 
 
DOROTHY ANN CARMODY 
 
OVILE LIMA  

 
ANNOUNCED MASSES FOR THE 
WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 28, 2009 

 
Monday, September 28 
7:00 Rosina & Gioacchino Paolini  
12:00 Patrick Damato (Birthday) 
 
Tuesday, September 29  
8:30 Alberto Guerra 
12:00 Patrick Nolan 
 
Wednesday, September 30 
7:00 Liborio Prestia 
12:00 Gina & Emilio Franch 
 
Thursday, October 1 
8:30  Antonio & Bambina DiRe               
12:00 Angelo Vosilla    
   
Friday, October 2 
7:00 Rocco D’Aguanno 
8:30 Maria Scardamaglia   
12:00 Theresa & John Vosilla 
 
Saturday, October 3 
8:30 Carlo Cataldo (Anniversary) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
COLLECTIVE INTENTIONS MASS 

 
 We have set aside two special Masses 
a month:  the second Saturday of each 
month at 12 noon and the fourth Sunday of 
each month at the 11:45AM Mass.  Please 
call the Rectory to schedule such a Mass or 
to get additional information. 
 
 The next Collective Intentions Mass 
will be on Sunday, September 27th at 
11:45AM for EVELYN LYNCH. 
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MODEL TRAIN & TOY SHOW ---        
 St. Vincent’s Famous Model Train & Toy Show in Elmont, N.Y. will take place on Sun., Oct. 
25th from 10am to 3pm.  Featured are Lionel, LGB and American Flyer trains and accessories with 
an estensive array of toys, crafts and Match Box miniatures.  $5 at the door for adults, children under 
12 free when accompanied by an adult and seniors $4.  There will be over 200 dealers with merchandise on 
display.  $8 for 9am early admission.  For more info, please call (516) 352-2127.                          
                                                          
HIGH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSES --- 
XAVIER HIGH SCHOOL (30 West 16th St. in Manhattan) will be hosting an Open House Saturday, Octo-
ber 24th from 1:00pm to 4:00pm.  6th, 7th & 8th grade students and their parents are invited to attend.  For 
more information call (212) 924-7900, Ext. 1442. 
THE MARY LOUIS ACADEMY - 176-21 Wexford Terrace, Jamaica Estates, NY will be hosting an Open 
House on Sunday, October 18th from 10am to 3pm for 7th & 8th grade students and their parents/guardians.  
For more information please call (718) 297-2120.  Last presentation is at 2:15PM. 
ARCHBISHOP MOLLOY HIGH SCHOOL - 83-53 Manton St., Briarwood, NY - invite you to an Open 
House for 7th & 8th graders and their families on Sunday, Oct. 18th from 11am to 4pm.  For more informa-
tion please call (718) 441-2100 or www.admissions@molloyhs.org. 
ST. JOHN’S PREPARATORY SCHOOL - 21-21 Crescent St., Astoria, N.Y. will be hosting an Open 
House on Sunday, Oct. 18th from 11am to 2:30pm.  For more information please call (718) 721-7200. 
MSGR. MCCLANCY MEMORIAL H.S. - 71-06 Thirty-First Ave., East Elmhurst, NY  
Celebrating 53 years of Catholic education in Queens, will hold its annual Open House on Sat., Oct. 3rd from 
1pm to 4pm.  For directions and information please call 718-898-3800, ext. 11. 
THE DOMINICAN ACADEMY - 44 East 68th St., New York invite all 6th, 7th and 8th grade girls to their 
Open House on Sat., Oct. 17th from 10:30am to 1pm.  There is also an Open House for all Catholic High 
Schools in Manhattan at Fordham University, Lincoln Center on Sun., Sept. 27 from 12pm-3pm.  For more 
information, please call (212) 744-0195 of www.dominicanacademy.org. 
 
RONAN TYNAN IN CONCERT FOR CHILDREN AT ST. SEBASTIAN CHURCH 
The Futures in Education Foundation and Endowment and St. Sebastian School Presents Ronan Tynan 
on Sunday, October 4, 2009 at 4pm (doors open at 3:30pm)  Tickets: Concert $50 & $75 Concert 
& Reception $100 ($125 first 3 rows.  Call for reservations 718-429-4442. 
 
FREE HEALTH FAIR  
Sponsored by Assemblywoman Nettie Mayersohn at Poppenhusen Institute, 114-04 14th Rd., College 
Point on Saturday, October 3rd from 11am - 3pm.  Call (718) 358-0067 for more information. 
 
DOMINICAN VILLAGE --- 
A not-for-profit, non-sectarian, Independent and Assisted Living Residence Rental Retirement Community 
offering outstanding programs, all-inclusive services & bountiful amenities.  Open Houses will be taking place 
in October & November.  For more information, or to schedule a tour at your convenience, contact us today at 
631-842-6091 or info@dominicanvillage.org. 
 

 
 

THE PARISHIONERS OF ST. LUKE 
THANK THESE ADVERTISERS FOR MAKING THIS BULLETIN POSSIBLE 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS!!! 
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